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 The Reverend Rick Mills, 
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 Jeannie Leos Guevara, 
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 Ouida Bliss Richardson, 

   Music Director 

 Mary Garcia, Senior 

Nursery Supervisor 

 Gail Hepner,             

Clerk of Session 

 Kae Berry, Treasurer, 

Chair of Stewardship & 
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 Mary Orr, Chair of     

Mission & Service 

 Gail Hepner and         

Chuck Galbraith,        

Chair of Administration &  

    Personnel  

 Rod Leonard and  

   Kyle Breen, Chairs of  
   Fellowship & Hospitality 

 Debbie Loven, Chair of 

Christian Education  

 Brian Craig and         

   Ray Ziembinski, Chairs 
   of Buildings & Grounds 

 Mary Orr and          

Chuck Galbraith, Chairs 
of Nominating Committee 

 Andy Purvis,  
   Chair of Deacons 

 

 
 
 

Office Hours:  
9:00 am - 3:30 pm,     

Tues - Thurs 
 

Pastor’s Office Hours:  
9:00 am - 12:00 pm, 

 Mon - Thurs 
 

Island Presbyterian Church                             E-Mail:  office@islandpresby.com 
14030 Fortuna Bay Drive                                         rick@islandpresby.com 
Corpus Christi, TX 78418                             gail@islandpresby.com 
Phone:  361-949-8770           Pastorôs email:revrick47@hotmail.com 
Fax: 361-949-9887                           WEBSITE: islandpresby.com  
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9/1 Paddle for Parkinsonõs 

9/3 Labor Day 

9/5 Nominating Committee 

9/6 Stewardship 

9/9 Sunday School Starts 

        Tween Group Begins 

        Adult Choir Resumes 
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9/10 Menõs Fellowship 

9/11 Noon Cluster (Taft) 

9/11 Mission Meeting 

9/12 Worship Meeting 

          Bell Choir Resumes 

9/15 PW Fall Gathering 

9/24 Session Meeting 

9/30 Youth Choir Practice 

The fall programs here at IPC are 

about to begin. The last beach worship 

service will be on September 2, and 

the following Sunday, September 9,  

we will come together again for one 

worship service in the sanctuary at 

10:00am. It will be good to have the 

whole IPC family together again in  

worship! 

 

The Church School program will also 

begin again on Sunday, September 9, 

with classes for high school youth and 

adults meeting at 8:45am and a brand 

new class for middle school “Tweens” 

meeting after the worship service,  

from 11:15 am to noon. Look in this    

newsletter for more information   

about these classes. 

 

The session has asked a few of the 

good folks from this congregation to 

make up a “listening group” to visit 

over the next few months with the  

various groups, classes, ministries and 

boards that use our church  buildings.  

Ray Ziembinski, Gene Doven, Don 

Stewart and Jon Hepner, have agreed 

to serve on this group. They will be 

checking with the leaders of the      

various groups here at the church to 

set up a time during your meeting for 

the visit. The plan is to take no more 

than the first fifteen minutes of the 

meeting for each visit. The purpose of 

these visits will be to listen to these 

various groups in conversation          

together about what is good about our 

current facilities, what may need to be 

changed or added to our facilities to 

further enhance our ministry and    

mission together here at IPC, and   

perhaps even dream about what we 

may want to do in the future to        

improve our physical presence here   

on Padre Island.   

The information gathered at these 

visits will be compiled and presented 

to the session later this fall, to be 

used by our officers to better discern 

just where God is calling IPC on into 

the future. If any plans for building 

changes or additions are developed 

for the coming years, the building 

plans and also a plan to pay for the 

cost of the changes, will be presented 

to the whole congregation for in-put 

and ultimate approval.   

 

The church nominating committee is 

getting ready to place names into 

nomination for election at our annual 

meeting on October 21st to serve as 

elders and deacons for the coming 

years. If you feel God’s call to serve 

IPC in this way, or if you have some-

one you believe would be a good    

officer, please fill in the form in the 

bulletins over the next few weeks or 

contact Chuck Galbraith or Mary Orr.  

 

Shalom, 

 

Rick 

 

http://islandpresby.com/index.php
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September Counter Schedule 
September 2 

Sue Yates 
Maybeth C. 

 

September 9  
Una Andrews  

Barbara R.    
                                     

September 16             
Debbie Loven             
 Maureen Dean  

           
September 23 
Jan Anderson 
Maybeth C. 

 

Thank you to all the counters who      

donate their time every Sunday to        

count and deposit the collection! 
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Happy  
Birthday  

 
 

     
 
 

 
Happy  

Anniversary  

 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

 
We apologize if we have forgotten 

anyone in the birthday and/or  

anniversary listing. Please let us 
know so that we can add your 

information to our list!  

 

 
 

September Fellowship Schedule       

September 9: Fellowship                                   

September 16: Weekly Prayer Groups              

September 23: Education                          

September 30: Worship        

If there is a schedule conflict, please communicate with 
other members of your group or the leaders of another 
group of any changes. 
 

IF A GROUP SWITCH IS REQUIRED, please let ROD 
LEONARD know and insure that the Sunday Bulletin  
reflects the change. It will be the responsibility of the 
group requesting the change to resolve the conflict and 
insure the date is covered. 
 

Encourage members not in any group to participate.   
Participation is VOLUNTARY! 
 

Ad hoc groups are encouraged! Please communicate with 
the group you want to assist and make a note on the   
roster posted in the kitchen, and in the main office. 

September 1st  

David & Marsha Burkett 

 

September 3rd 

Sandy & Chili Clark 

 

September 21st  

Gabe & Tricia Jones 

 

September 29th  

Jon & Gail Hepner 

Jaylyn Stiles         1 

Don Yates  3 

Sue Spivey  5 

Sydney Burkett  9 

Syrena Doven  9 

Tricia Jones  15 

Don Woodrow  15 

Maureen Dean  17 

Janet Mann  17 

Kursten Remer  18 

Dixie Eaton  21 

Cindy Bryant  23 

Jimmy Johnston  29 

Betty Pickard  30 

 

 

 
 

Sunday, September 9th will mark the beginning of our fall IPC church 

school classes for youth and adults. The Adult class will meet in the 

annex at 8:45am, and will be using a CD discussion format about the 

Psalms. The high school youth class will meet in the youth lounge at 

уΥпрŀƳΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜŘ ōȅ .ƻō hǊǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿ ά¢ǿŜŜƴǎέ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ   

middle school students will meet at 11:15am, following the worship 

service, and will be led by Virginia Mayor, using a CD and discussion 

format.  We welcome one and all to these fall classes! 

 



 3 

Island Presbyterian Light - Volume 11, Issue  7 Island Presbyterian Light - Volume 11, Issue  9 

Nominating Committee Accepting Nominations From The Congregation   

The Nominating Committee has begun work to fill upcoming openings for the class of 2013. Four 
openings will be filled for Elder, along with one Youth Elder. Three openings will be filled for        
Deacons. Forms will be available in the form of a bulletin insert for you to suggest names from      
the congregation to be considered for nomination by the committee. Individuals who feel they are     
being led to serve in the life of the church in these most important positions are also encouraged to 
let the Nominating Committee know of their interest. This process is one of the most important 
functions of the church and can have a great impact on the life of the church as well as the success 
of our upcoming ministries. It is hope of the Nominating Committee that many of you reading this 
will prayerfully consider submitting your suggestions for upcoming officers and participation in this     
endeavor will be very high. Should you want more information concerning the responsibilities and 
qualifications of these offices please contact Chuck Galbraith or Mary Orr. Thanks in advance for 
your support; we look forward to hearing from many of you. 

The Nominating Committee 

  New Music Director here at IPC: 
The music search committee has been working over the 

summer to find a Music Director here at IPC, and is happy to 

announce that Ouida Bliss Richardson has accepted the part

-time, 10 hours a week position. Ouida (pronounced 

ά²ŜŜŘŀƘέύ Ƙŀǎ ŀ aŀǎǘŜǊ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ŦǊƻƳ 

the University of Central Arkansas, and extensive experience 

in leading church choirs and bells. She is currently the        

!ǊǘƛǎǘƛŎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5Ŝƭ aŀǊ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘƻǊǳǎΣ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ 

served in Methodist and Presbyterian Churches over the 

years.  She is also an accomplished flutist and vocalist. 

Ouida will begin her service here at IPC on September 1st .  

Current plans call for the adult choir to begin rehearsals on 

Sunday, September 9th at 11:15am, following the sanctuary worship service. The Bell Choir 

will start their rehearsals on Wednesday, September 12th ŀǘ рΥллǇƳΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƘƻƛǊ     

will start up again on the last Sunday in September, the 30th, at 11:15am. Anyone who is             

interested in sharing their gift of music is cordially invited to attend. Ouida will work with 

Jeannie Guevara, our current song leader, and also with volunteers here at IPC who will    

continue to play the  organ and piano at worship services. The music search committee     

will continue to look for a part-time organist/pianist to play on Sunday mornings.                                                                   

We joyfully welcome Ouida to this ministry! 
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Every Tuesday, Thursday & Saturday  
@ 10:00 a.m. 

Coastal Bend Troop Support News 
 

Coastal Bend Troop Support is a non-profit 
organization who's mission is "Letting Our 
American Heroes Know We Care." About 
110 care boxes are packed the second or 
third Friday of each month depending on 
events and mailed to individuals  that are 
serving in war zones. The purchasing and                               
packing is done by Worker Bee volunteers 
who show up at the building in Rockport 
every Wednesday and Friday from 1-3pm. 
On the weeks that we are not boxing, we 
are preparing purchased and donated 
items for the monthly boxing. If you would 
like to go and help, the address is 1141 S. 
Church Street, Rockport, Texas.  If you 
would like more information about Coastal 
Bend Troop Support, you may contact  
Tricia Jones, a volunteer, at 512 497-2297; 
or Carla Reed, President, at 361 438-040, 
or check out our website at: 

www.coastalbendtroopsupport.com. 

IPC continues to be on Facebook, and the number of visits to our church web site continues to 

grow. If you have not yet visited our up-dated IPC web site, be sure to check it out soon. You will 

find wonderful pictures of our VBS program in July, and a copy of the church newsletter and   

calendar. Pastor Rick’s sermons go up every week, so that you can listen if you missed worship 

that Sunday, or you can tell a friend to go to the site and take a look/listen. There is a page for 

prayer requests, and also a page for more information about the congregation.  If you have    

suggestions or comments about the information online, please call Jeannie at the church office, 

949-8770.  Our IPC web address is: www.islandpresby.com 

IPC on Facebook and the Web  

 FOR MORE INFORMATION     
   Sharon Craig 949-8884/739-4560 scraig1@mygrande.net                                                                                                     
   Annie Hoefel 445-1185 gonpackannie@hotmail.com                                                                                                      

   Gerry Stuhrenberg 920-3069 gerrybill@hotmail.com 

Tuesday & Thursday mornings      
@ 9:00 a.m. 
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Who: Menõs Fellowship Group 
What: Meeting  
When: Monday, September 10 th @ 6 p.m.  
Where: Annex  
Why: Fellowship & Pizza  

  
  

  

  
    

Invite a friend to come along with you!  
 
For more information, call Jim at 949 - 8720  

http://www.coastalbendtroopsupport.com
http://www.islandpresby.com
mailto:scraig1@mygrande.net
mailto:gonpackannie@hotmail.com
mailto:gerrybill@hotmail.com
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KAYAK/SUP  
RELAY AND RAFFLE 

 

Save the date for the five mile kayak/standup  
paddle board relay through the canals  

of Padre Island 

 

BBQ plates available to participants and the community, also available to go. 

Drawing to be held on September 1st at Billish Park, 15601 Gypsy St. 
 

Need not be present to win raffle prizes 
 

Raffle Prizes include: 
Versa Kayak/SUP Board sponsored by The Clarks & Outlaw Outlaw Embroidery  

(retail value $1,400) 
 

2 night stay at Cinnamon Shore, sponsored by Cinnamon Shore  
(retail value $1,200) 

 

iPad2 sponsored by Coastline Properties & Cheri Sperling  
(retail value $400) 

 

Presale tickets available online or from Mona Singleterry, or at the event for $5 each or 5 for $20 
 

FMI: www.catchthecure.org or call 960-9597 

 

Wylzi¡{lyphu ^vtlu.z 9789 Mhss Nh{olypun- Corpus Christi Cluster  

 
 Saturday, September 15th       

 Parkway Presbyterian Church 

 9:00 - 11:00 a.m.   

 

Please join us for BRUNCH from 9:00 - 11:00 a.m. on Saturday, September 15th, 2012 

at Parkway Presbyterian Church (3707 Santa Fe, Corpus Christi, TX).                           

We will meet in the Fellowship Hall.  
 

Our agenda will include an offering and an overview of the 2012 -2013 Horizons study 

òDispatches to Godõs Household: The General Epistles.ó  There will also be a brief       

voluntary survey on your suggestions for the future growth of PW in our cluster.  
 

For more information please call:  

Barbara Leal, PW Moderator, Parkway Presbyterian Church (361) 992 -9116. 

http://www.catchthecure.org
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WEõRE ON  THE  WEB!   
ISLANDPRESBY.COM 

Island Presbyterian Church 

 

òWhere Faith and  

Friendships Growó  
 

14030 Fortuna Drive 

Corpus Christi, TX 78418 
 

Phone: 361-949-8770 

Fax:      361-949-9887 

E-mail: office@islandpresby.com 

 Timon’s  Ministries 
 10501 S. Padre Island Dr. 

 Corpus Christi, TX 78418 

 361-937-6196 
 

“Making a Differenceó 

 E-mail:  timonsministries@sbcglobal.net 

Website: timonsministries.org 
 

Hours of Operation: 10:30 am - 1:30 pm Monday - Saturday 
 

Mission: 
As people of God we seek to help those in need and in crisis        

situations with food, shelter, clothing and guidance, in hopes they   

are able to return to the workforce for long term success. 
 

Goal: 
To build and sustain a comprehensive Community Resource Center 

with a Christian Philosophy of caring for and giving to people in need. 
 

 Timon’s Wish List . . . 

Razors, Deodorants, Toothpaste, Toothbrushes,  

soaps and shampoos, travel sizes would work great! 
 

Small pop-top food items like:  

Spaghettio’s, beans, weenies, soups  

(ramen noodles, non-perishables,                                                           

serving-sized crackers & cheese, etc.  
 

Drop them off at Timon’s at  

10501 S. Padre Island Dr. 

(between HEB and Pizza Hut). 
 

And, of course, Cash is always welcome!! 
 

Thanks and Blessings from  

your Timon’s friends. 

   

 

 

 

 
IPC Mission Statement (June, 2012) 
 

Island Presbyterian Church  
aspires to joyfully: 
 

 Love God 
 Love others as ourselves 

 Make strong disciples for Jesus Christ 

6 

Island Presbyterian Light - Volume 11, Issue  7 

 

Island Presbyterian Light - Volume 11, Issue  9 

Sunday Schedule  
(September 9 - April 28) 

 

Sunday School 

8:45 a.m. 
 

Worship Service 

10 a.m 
 

Children’s Church School 

10:00 a.m.  
 

Fellowship 

11 a.m. 
 

Choir 

11:15 a.m. 
 

Tween Group 

11:15 a.m. 
 
 
 

For more information,       
contact the church office       

at (361)949-8770. 

If your address, phone number or 

email address has changed, please 

call Jeannie at the Church office or 

email office@islandpresby.com.  


